NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 15th June, 2015 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Jarman, Colledge, Kalaher, Rayner, Shimmen, Tuson, Thomas-Foxley and Bradford
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (1) and the Press  
John Henry (Ryde TC) and Kim Slowe (MD Zeroc) were also present
Questions were then invited from members of the public.

A member of the public asked about the possibility of the removal of the Hawthorn Hedge in front of the bench on Nettlestone Hill. Cllr Tuson pointed out that it was a stipulation of the landowner when the bench was installed that the hedge remained in order to stop the cattle jumping the fence. 
15/25
Chairman’s Opening Remarks
The Chairman made the following 3 observations
· Planning enforcement is not taking place and he will be writing a strongly worded letter about the situation.

· The issue of the Car Parking has moved no further forward despite a letter to Cllr Hillard

· Old Seaview Lane is in a dreadful state. The IW Council have confirmed that they will not be doing any work during the peak times of July and August. There has been no timeline for the work to be completed and therefore, the Chairman will be writing to Island Roads.

15/26
Apologies for Absence:
Cllr Barraclough was on holiday
County Cllr Barry sent his apologies
15/27
Declarations of Interest:

Cllrs Bradford and Colledge declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/30, Planning, (i) Seaview Recreation Ground, Seagrove Manor Road, Seaview, PO34 5HW
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/30, Planning, (iv) Dolphin Cottage, Bluett Avenue, Seaview, PO34 5HE

15/28
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford that the minutes of the Annual meeting, held on May 18th 2015 be unanimously approved by the members with the following amendments. Cllr Jarman should be added to the list of attendees. This was seconded by Cllr Shimmen with 8 votes for and 1 abstention.  

15/29
Clerk’s Report:

· Letter written to Jillie Wheeler supporting her efforts with the K9 clean-up campaign
· Letter written to Nicola Hunter (Island Roads) with regard to the possible introduction of overnight parking restrictions for camper vans on Springvale Road.
· It has been decided that the assets of community value within the Parish will become part of the Parish Plan review.
· Letter written to James Nimmo at Sea view Yacht Club with regard to the Japanese Knotweed in the Duver Dinghy Park.
· Letter written to Jo and John King with regard to their tidying up of the Duver area.
· The Chairman wrote to Richard Cutler of Bloombridge with regard to continued support from the Parish Council for the Gibbwell Field development consultation. They have confirmed they will continue to take the project forward.
· Letter written to Jo King of the Friends of Hersey Nature Reserve stating that the Parish Council notes their constitution and supports their efforts with the initiative. 
· The Chairman wrote to Cllr Luisa Hillard at the IW Council with regard to the introduction of car parking charges within the Parish. The reply stated that they were currently conducting a strategy review and there will shortly be a consultation undertaken involving the stakeholders.
· The Clerk received an e-mail from Mr Jim Howkins that he read in full to the members. Mr Howkins expressed concern over the state of Old Seaview Lane, Seagrove Bay slipway being used by builder’s vehicles, fences on Solent View Road and planning permission for the new Dinghy Park on Duver Road. Cllr Bradford has agreed to supply the Clerk with further information in order that he can follow some of these issues up.
All letters will be filed in Correspondence file
15/30
Planning:
a) Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.          
      b) The following applications were then considered
(Closing date for comments 12th June 2015) 

i) P/00547/15: Seaview Recreation Ground, Seagrove Manor Road, Seaview, PO34 5HW 
Proposal: Revised parking layout to provide an additional 4 spaces
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported in order that the project be completed. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by the members.
           (Closing date for comments 19th June 2015)
           ii)       P/00573/15: Former Harcourt Sands Holiday Park, Puckpool Hill, 
                     Ryde, PO33 1PJ

                     Proposal: Demolition of buildings; outline for residential 
                     development of 128 units, comprising a mixture of 1,2,3 and 4 
                     dwellings; 63 bedroom hotel (or 15 holiday units); provision of 

                     car park for Puckpool Park; formation of new vehicular access,

                     works to existing access and landscaping (revised scheme)

                     After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                     Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application should be 
                     supported but that the following issues should be taken into 

                     considerations. The drainage and water run off should be 

                     adequately assessed for this scale of development to ensure

                     that any future flooding issues are minimised.

                     The Parish Council is also concerned about the effect that a 

                     development of this proportion will have on the local 

                     infrastructure with particular regard to school places and medical

                     services and feels that this issue requires closer scrutiny.

                     The application also sets out plans for affordable housing under 
                     S106 of LGA 1972 stating that this should be situated in the 

                     Ryde area. The Parish Council would like to re-assert that this 

                     application lays clearly within the boundaries of Nettlestone and 

                     Seaview and therefore any affordable housing should be 

                     devolved to that area in the first instance. 

                     The Parish Council also notes with a degree of satisfaction the

                     alterations to the road layout and the removal of the proposed 

                     traffic lights as well as the eco-friendly services. This was 

                     seconded by Cllr Tuson with 8 votes for and 1 against. 

          iii)        P/00589/15: Winds Up, Old Seaview Lane, Seaview, PO34 5BJ
Proposal: Alterations; two storey side/front extension and extension at first floor level including dormer window on front and rear elevations to provide additional living accommodation; cladding to first floor
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the Parish Council submit no objections to this application. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by the members. 
            (Closing date for comments 3rd July 2015)

          iv)        P/00631/15: Dolphin Cottage, Bluett Avenue, Seaview, PO34 

                      5HE

                      Proposal: Proposed slipway/pontoon

After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the Parish Council support this application with the observation that there is no proposed plan for a red navigation marker at the end of the slipway. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members. 
15/31
Reports:
      i) I.W. Cllr Barry gave his apologies to the meeting

     ii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher was not able to attend the last meeting and 

        therefore had nothing to report to this meeting. 

    iii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported that everything was ready for the 
        Party on the Prom on Saturday 18th July. 
    iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford had nothing to report
     v) Planning Committee Meeting: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported attendance 

         of the planning committee to reinforce the Parish Council’s objection to

         the planning application at The Salterns Village Cottages. Unfortunately, 

         it proved to be in vain as the application was granted planning

         permission.   

     v) Nettlestone Primary School:
         The Chairman reported a meeting attended by himself and 

         Cllr Thomas-Foxley with the executive Head Teacher, the Headmistress 

         and the Chair of Governors of Nettlestone Primary school and gave the 

         members a short overview of the pertinent points.

15/32

To agree and adopt a policy for the recording of meetings:
The Clerk circulated a draft policy to the members for agreement. Cllr Bradford proposed that the policy document be adopted by the Parish Council henceforth. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the members.

15/33
To consider and discuss the review of the Parish Plan:
The Chairman opened the discussions but with Cllr Barraclough absent, it will be postponed until the meeting in July.
15/34

To discuss the formal acquisition of Sophie Watson Gardens, Greenham Drive and Seaview Recreation Ground from IW Council:
The Clerk circulated the Heads of Terms draft lease agreement from the IW Council legal department for the 3 areas above. Unfortunately, there are several anomalies within the document and it has been effectively withdrawn for re-drafting. No discussions or decisions can be made at present. This is now a work in progress and will be brought back to the members when it appears to be fit for purpose.
15/35

To consider a response to IW Council consultation on the customer interface proposal:

The Clerk circulated the details of the above consultation to the members for consideration. The Chairman proposed that he will draft a response which will be circulated to the members for comment and/or agreement before official submission to the IW Council. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.
15/36

To consider a response to IW Council consultation on the affordable housing draft supplementary planning document:
The Clerk circulated the details of the above consultation to the members for consideration. The Chairman proposed that the Parish Council note the consultation but make no comments. This was seconded by Cllr Tuson and agreed unanimously by the members. 
15/37

To consider financing the erection of dog fouling signs in areas of concern
Following the attendance of Jillie Wheeler at the April Parish Council Meeting to promote her K9 clean-up campaign, a subsequent meeting was arranged with the Clerk in an event to try and combat the problem of dog fouling and irresponsible owners within the Parish. The Clerk outlined a report to the members that promoted the financing (purchase and erection) of 8 of the K9 clean-up signs in identified problem areas. After consideration and discussion by the members, the Chairman proposed that £200.00 be allocated to this initiative. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher and agreed unanimously by the members. 
15/38
Correspondence:
The following items were circulated:
IWC – TEN – Seaview Esplanade 18th July 2015

IWC – Planning Enforcement – Acknowledgement of complaint (Old Post Office)

IWC – Treework – 9, Sandcove Rise, Seaview

IWC – Planning Committee – Planning Committee Notification (The Salterns Village Cottages)

IWC – John Metcalfe – T&PC Liaison Officer Notification

IWC – TEN – Sandlands Cottage, Steyne Road, Seaview
IWC – Planning Services – Meeting Notification
IWC – Licensing Officer – Licence Issue (Seaview Self Catering Holidays)

The following items were reported:
Items reported in Clerk’s report
15/39
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-
Dinghy Park - £375.00
Interest - £1.35
ii) The following payments were approved:-

M.A Pink - £936.97 (Salary)

M.A Pink - £80.82 (Expenses)

(Telephone/Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £63.00; Postage - £4.32)

     H.M.R.C - ££310.61 (3 months PAYE / NI Contributions) Apr – Jun
     Brighstone Landscaping - £324.49 (Grounds Maintenance, May 2015)

     Southern Water - £56.58 (Sandlands Allotments) Feb – May

     Seagrove Pavilion Trust – £1800.00 (Grant Award, Minute No 15/19)

     St Helens PCC - £400.00 (Grant Award, Minute No 15/23 (iv))

     SLCC - £10.00 (Training Costs, New Audit Regulations)

     Dinghy Park - £3500.00 – Annual Rental of Dinghy Park
     iii) Income / Expenditure update to 31st May 2015:-
     The Clerk circulated the Income / Expenditure report to 31st May 2015. Cllr   

     Rayner asked a question with regard to Allotment Deposits and the report

     was noted.
     iv) Grant Applications:
     There were no grant applications received

15/40
Information and Report:
Cllr Tuson asked the locations of the De-fibralators within the Parish. It was noted that there is one in the Seaview Yacht Club and one in the Seagrove Pavilion.

Cllr Shimmen stated that the benches in Spithead Close are overgrown with vegetation. The Clerk will report to Island Roads.

Cllr Kalaher stated that we should take steps to tidy up the area adjacent to the Roadside Inn. The Clerk will make enquiries as to what can be done. He also stated that he will contact Island Roads again with regard to Nettlestone Green. 

Cllr Colledge reported that the waste bin adjacent to the Masonic Hall is regularly overflowing with rubbish. The Clerk will pursue with IW Council.

There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.23      pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 
13th July 2015  
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